
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE. COVID-19 

May 13, 2020 
General Update 

Update: updates are bolded 
Residential 
Residential living    0 cases  
Residential Pending Cases    0 cases 
Residential Covid related Deaths  1 case  
Residential cases recovered   2 cases 
Skilled Nursing 
 Skilled Nursing        8 cases  
 Skilled Pending cases    0 cases  
Skilled inconclusive test   1 case  
 Skilled Covid related deaths    6 deaths 
Personal Care 
Personal Care    0 cases 
Personal Care Pending cases   1 case 
Personal Care Covid related deaths   0 cases 
Employees 
DV Employees    8 cases – self-isolated at home     
DAH Employees     0 cases – self-isolated at home  
Employee Pending cases   0 case 
COVID cases recovered–employee   8 cases 
 
As I was able to report last night at the DVRA meeting – all 38 pending tests in the 
skilled area were negative!  Also, our one residential resident tested negative as well as 
the other 2 residential pending tests.  We have 8 current cases in Skilled, one pending test 
in Personal Care, and 8 current employee cases.  We can’t tell you what a relief this 
brings to the staff and I am sure to the whole Dunwoody Community!  Thanks to Dr. 
Lawrence for his leadership of our health care team – and to the health care team who 
have worked so hard to stop the spread!  It’s working! 

 

 



Information for Care Center Residents and Families 

A small change has been made to the Care Center window visit process. For residents living in Cedars 
West we ask that you contact Charlotte Hangsterfer, Cedars West Social Worker directly at (610) 359-
4536 to set up a visit. Charlotte will assist you through the process. For all other Care Center residents 
please continue to contact Rose Ondo and Bernadette Bonner in the Care Center Admissions Office 
directly at (610) 675-9533. 

Information for Independent Residents  
In order to Vote online, You MUST have a valid license or state issued PA ID card with an ID number on 
it. If you do not have a state issued form of identification then you must fill out the form with the last 4 
digits of their social security number and send it in to the Delaware county mail-in ballot office. All forms 
must be RECEIVED by the office by 5pm the Tuesday before the election (5/26/20) and completed 
ballots must be RECEIVED by the office by 8pm on election day (June 2).  If you need the form or help, 
please contact Erin Price. 

No transportation will be provided for the voting on June 2, 2020. 

Library news: 

A number of residents have expressed interest in having access to books and DVDs in the 
library.  To accommodate these residents and still adhere to the regulations in effect at 
Dunwoody we have formulated a plan. 

On May 14th by 10am residents in the Village should place outside their apartment door books 
and DVDs they have finished and wish to return to the library.  These should be put in a plastic 
bag for pickup. A staff employee will collect the books.  Collection is limited to books from the 
Dunwoody Library. We cannot accept books from other libraries. Penrose and Country House 
residents must call for pickup, 610-359-4425 and leave message. 

If you wish to request other books from the Dunwoody library put a note in the bag with your 
name, telephone number, title, author and other information that would be helpful in filling 
your request. Let us know favorite authors, kinds of books you like, whether you prefer fiction 
or nonfiction, biographies, large print whatever will help us find good books for you to read or 
DVDs to watch. Library materials will be delivered to your door. 

If this plan proves successful, we will continue collecting and distributing library materials on a 
regular schedule. 
Questions: call or email me: 
Marilyn Caltabiano, Chair, Library Committee 
Phone: 610-353-2869, marilynpcaltabiano@gmail.com 

 


